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Since April 3, when the first PPP loan application was entered into the SBA “E-Tran” portal, the banking community 
has learned much about how to maximize efficiency of loan applications. Initially some banks were unable to access 
E-Tran, despite repeated efforts, but those technical issues have since been resolved. There also were some
operational delays due to system overload, but many success stories as well.

Per the most recent SBA Paycheck Protection Program Report, as of April 16 applications for 1,661,367 loans were 
approved, totaling $342,277,999,103 gross dollars. In Indiana, banks assisted in completing 35,990 PPP loans by 
April 16, totaling $7,491,445,351 in approved dollars. This success resulted from hard work. I’ve heard from several 
bank leaders who reported working literally through the night to process applications as quickly as possible. 

The Indiana banking community stands ready to resume helping small businesses through the PPP loan application 
process. We have a system in place and bankers eager to help. Now we need Congress to provide the funding needed 
to help small business stay in business and preserve livelihoods in Indiana and nationwide. 

Amber R. Van Til 
President and CEO 
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